OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

OCT 03 2017

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
I am returning Assembly Bill 1358 without my signature.

This bill would require the California Department of Parks and Recreation to discount by
fifty percent admission to a state park on September 9 of each year.

While this bill is well-intentioned, the department already has the authority to offer
discounted or free park admissions to the public. Furthermore, for the past few years the
department has worked closely with the Parks Forward Commission to develop initiatives
to expand visitations, increase access, and ensure the system’s long-term sustainability.
The public and our state parks are better served by allowing the department the flexibility
to manage its operations without mandates that may harm its fiscal stability.

Sincerely,

Edmund G. B w& O
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